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S.  8289-A  Smith 

                                                                        A.  11222-A Pheffer 
 
 
TITLE:
AN Act in relation to authorizing the City of New York to sell waterfront property and land under water appurtenant thereto, owned by such City, consisting of a tax lot improved with a pier in the County of Queens, known as Beach 84th Street Pier.  
 
BACKGROUND

This legislation would authorize the City of New York to sell a specific parcel of waterfront real property consisting of a tax lot improved with a pier in the Borough of  Queens and designated as Block 16110, Lot 44, known as Beach 84th Street Pier.  According to the Memorandum in Support (MIS),  the City owns fee title to the entire tax lot designated in Block 16110 , Lot 44, however, it does not own the residential structures that are built on the pier.  “As a general matter, waterfront property is inalienable, as provided by Section 20 of the General City Law and Section 383 of the New York City Charter.”  According to the MIS, the Department of Citywide Services (“DCAS”) would not be authorized under existing law to conduct direct negotiated sales to the owners of the residential structures on the pier. “However, this is a compelling circumstance in which a direct sale would transfer ownership to the owners of the residential structures on the pier, and/ or an entity comprised of them, as a single parcel for a nominal price , as determined by the Mayor.  This will allow those who use the pier to control its use and bear its attendant maintenance costs. 
PROPOSED LEGISLATION 

Once legislation is adopted, ULURP approval is obtained, and an independent appraisal is completed a direct sale could be effectuated. 
EFFECTIVE DATE:

Immediately. 
